






Development Review NAB Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from a member of the Ward Two (Naomi Duerr) Neighborhood
Advisory Board.

Case Number LDC25-00042 Starbucks Booth Street

Compatibility marginally compatible - adjacent to a
school and w/in 300' of residential

Enhancement to the area

It doesn't enhance the character or
esthetics of the area, but it could
contribute to the neighborhood
commercial uses in the area. Reno's
Master Plan discourages auto-oriented
uses in existing neighborhood centers
so a drive-through isn't optimal for
compliance w/master plan. Consider
asking for a sit-down coffee shop
instead of a drive through, as was
mandated for the Starbucks in
Plumbgate center at the intersection
of Plumas and Arlington (and it's
always busy).

Traffic impacts and
pedestrian safety

NAB members were concerned about
the site entry location, excess stacking
and blocking parking spaces because
of drive-through traffic. Add a
condition to build two drive-through
service windows as part of the
operating plan to be implemented if
stacking becomes a problem
(Condition #8 of Staff report). If the
2nd service window is available at the
outset, activating it during peak drive-
through times would mitigate impacts
of traffic stacking etc. Driveway on
Booth St can't meed standards for
distance from an intersection. A
design exception will be required for
approval of the driveway. Are there
already plans to approve the design
exception? Foot traffic from the school
needs to mitigated. Add a condition



requiring installation of a mid-block
pedestrian crossing north of the
driveway and the north parking lot for
Reno HS.

Environmental impacts none noted

Other Comments

Name of NAB Member Donna Keats

Email Address dkeats@sbcglobal.net

Phone Number

Submitted: 3/31/2025 3:44:14 AM



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-04-02

Agenda Item or Case
Number Ldc25-00024

Position In Opposition

Comments

There is already a drive thru coffee
shop and a brick and mortar tea shop!
In the shopping center!!Not to
mention there is already a Starbucks
at the other end of keystone!!!! It is
horrible location to put a corporate
business!!! The increase in traffic is a
bad idea since school kids already do
pay attention and law enforcement
doesn't enforce the school speed zone
during school hours, or the 25 speed
limit when school not in session!!!! Do
not approve this project

Email Address mike_allen_68@hotmail.com

Name of Commentor Mike Allen

Address 115 booth street

Phone Number

Submitted: 3/31/2025 8:19:44 PM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-04-02

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00042

Position In Opposition

Comments

I live in the Westfield neighborhood
adjacent to the proposed site. There
are traffic concerns already with Reno
High School twice a day on school
days along Booth St. and Foster Dr. A
drive-through coffee shop would
create additional chaos for drivers and
difficulties for locals and students on
foot. Also, there is already a local
drive-through coffee location (The
Roost) in the parking lot kitty-corner
to the property. Thank you!

Email Address robin.m.novak@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Robin Novak

Address 886 Primrose St. Reno, NV 89509

Phone Number 775-338-9195

Submitted: 4/2/2025 5:01:10 PM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-04-02

Agenda Item or Case
Number Item 4.2 - Case No. LDC25-00042

Position In Opposition

Comments

I am writing in my name and on
behalf of a few other neighbors in
Westfield very concerned about the
construction of a Starbucks on an
empty lot on the corner of Booth and
Keystone. We are opposed to this
project because it would attract an
excessive amount of traffic on Booth
and Foster, which are already
congested with the nearby high school
and the busy intersection and access
point to Keystone. It would also add to
the already increasing pollution and
heat in the area, for dire lack of trees
and vegetation. We ask that this lot
finally be developed rather as a park
and green community gathering area.

Email Address zoebrayart@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Zoe Bray

Address 652 Arbutus street



Phone Number 7754095344

Submitted: 4/2/2025 8:22:11 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)




